Minutes of the meeting of Cherry Burton Parish Council held on Tuesday 10th June 2014 at the School.
Present:- Parish Councillors  Cowey, Slingsby, Neighbour, Morton, Falkinder, Peirson, Baker, and Wardale.


Clerk - Janet Wardale



5 members of the public



No ERYC councillor.










06/14/16 
Apologies for absence  - none
06/14/17
Minutes of the meeting held on 13th May 2014 were agreed and signed as a complete record.
06/14/18
Declarations of Interest


Pond boundary - Cllr Morton.


Computer program for Sportsfield – Cllr Baker
06/14/19
Matters arising
Pot holes on pavement 
These appear to be getting worse
Resolved – chase up with ERYC.

Sportsfield Approach Road

No feedback from ERYC about the repair of the potholes on the Sportsfield Approach Road.
Resolved – chase up with ERYC.

Smart Meter installation

This had been arranged again for the meter next to the pond.
Youth Work Funding

Cllr Pollard had forwarded a response from ERYC to the organisers of the Youth Group explaining the situation that no further funding was available and suggesting alternative sources. 

Pumping Station

Cllr Pollard had forwarded some information from James Durham at ERYC.  They claim that they were unaware of any problems with the pumping station and foul smells.

Resolved – Cllr Peirson agreed to pull together a response.
06/14/20
ERYC Matters
(a) Highway matters

Speeding traffic on Highgate

Standing orders were suspended

A resident highlighted his concerns about the speed and volume of vehicles cutting through the village and requested that the Parish Council pass the concerns on to ERYC and the police.
Four letters had been emailed from other residents expressing their concerns about the problems of traffic on Highgate and these were read out.
There was a discussion about the problems and the traffic survey that had been done at the end of last year, which did not find any probems, was highlighted.

Resolved – to contact ERYC and the police to forward the concerns and to see if anything can be done.

Standing orders were re-instated.

Fly tipping

A resident had sent photographs of the bin beside the bus stop opposite the Village Hall.  There were large amounts of rubbish being piled into the bin and spilling out on a regular basis.

Resolved – report to ERYC.

(b) Resignation of Parish Councillor

Cllr Smith had resigned and there was a vacancy on the Parish Council.  

Resolved – to thank Cllr Smith for his efforts as a Councillor and report the vacancy to ERYC.

(c) Flood Liaison Group Meeting
Cllr Wardale fed back from the meeting.  ERYC had also mentioned emergency plans and that Cherry Burton was recorded as being in the process of preparing a plan.
(d) Register of Interest Forms

These were collected and would be returned to ERYC once completed
(e) Crime Fighters Awards

Funding was available from NFU Mutual to help fund anti-crime initiatives.

06/14/21
Accounts for payment

The following payments were agreed:-


J. Wardale

Salary and expenses


£  312.30

PAYE


April, May and June


£      3.00


ERNLLCA

Subscription



£  524.41


SLCC


Subscription



£    50.50


SFMC


Grass cutting x4


£  576.00


Youth Group

Donation + ½ recycling income
£1679.37


M. Brown

Legal advice



£  362.00


Playground 

Surface replacement


£  163.20


SFMC


Remaining grant


£8383.58  

06/14/22
Correspondence Received 
(a) Electoral Register update.

(b) ERNLLCA have sent information about how any enquiries should be sent to them, as they are receiving enquiries from committees who are not members.  An application form should be completed by the Parish Council giving details of the enquiry and then sent with the information. An agreement needs to be signed for the above.

Resolved – return the agreement to the above.
06/14/23
Pond Land


The area of land on which the electric cabinets stand, next to the pond, has now been secured for the Parish Council.  The title will remain as a Possessory Title for 10 years after which, in the absence of a challenge, it can be upgraded to Absolute Title.  This is not done automatically and an application needs to be made.
06/14/24
War Memorial

Cllr Smith, following his resignation, will no longer be pursuing funding to renovate the Memorial.


Resolved – to try and find someone to take over.
06/14/25
Parish Council Committees

Planning Applications received



Erection of wind turbine Newbald Lodge Road, North Newbald – no observations.


Notice of Decision


Change of use of part of horse paddock to create wildlife pond, Cherry Burton Hall – planning permission granted with conditions.

06/14/26
Sportsfield Management Committee
The website going well and just needs updating with valid information.
MUGA -  Fosse are being contacted about the state of the field.

If weather stays fine then they could get up next week to comple.

Thistles are to be sprayed again at Fosse costs.

Door and gate lock vandalism matter – need to find out if it has been reported to the police or not.  This might result in more patrols if they know there is a problem.
A letter has been prepared by the SFMC about the VAT issues to send to ERNLLCA

Resolved – It was agreed that the letter be sent..


The meeting ended at 8.30 pm
